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Saint Paul’s Worship Schedule 
 
 

9:00  am: Holy Communion 
First Sunday of month: Family Worship  
(service designed with children in mind); 

Remaining Sundays: service concurrent with Sunday School  
 
 
 
 

10:30 am: Holy Communion  
Traditional liturgy 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Saint Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
415 E. Athens Ave., Ardmore, PA  19003 

The Rev. Dr. Harry W. McDowell II, Pastor 
610-642-3211 610-658-3262 (fax) 

www.stpaulsardmore.com 
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Saturday, September 27, 2014 

3:00 – 5:00 pm 

Meet & Greet our Pastoral Candidate 
The congregation is invited to meet Laura Tancredi, our 

candidate for Associate Pastor, in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, September 28, 2014 
Laura Tancredi will preach a call sermon at both services 

followed by a congregational vote to call Laura as our 

Associate Pastor. 

 

 

 
 

 

The Chimes, the newsletter of Saint Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, is 
published for the inspiration, education and entertainment of its members and 
friends. Comments and suggestions are welcome.  Just mail, e-mail or deliver them 
to the church office.  
The next issue of The Chimes will be published on Tuesday, October 28.  Your 
articles are due in the office no later than noon on Tuesday, October 21.  Thank 
you! 
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  Pastor’s  

     Letter    
 

 
“Behold, I am doing a new thing…” 

Isaiah 43:19 
Dear Friends: 
 
There is a set of pictures brings which brings a huge smile to my face every time I pass it.  No, 
it’s not my grandchildren.  It’s on an easel in Fellowship Hall and these pictures show a whole 
bunch of you, almost all wearing yellow T-shirts that say “God’s Work, Our Hands.”  And the 
smile they bring takes me back to Sunday, September 7th.  That day many of the ELCA 
congregations across the US took part in “God’s Work, Our Hands.” 
 
Here in Ardmore we took the church out into the community with a choice of four service 
projects:  sprucing up our cemetery, filling Aid for Friends trays, packing toiletries for the Life 
Center of Delaware County, and spreading 20 yards of mulch in South Ardmore Park.  I took part 
in the park project, and it was fun!!  I could not believe how much fun it was!  I was really 
impressed with the group of young children and youth who worked with me at one of the sites.  
They could really wield those shovels and rakes. 
 
“Behold, I am doing a new thing,” God told the faithful in Isaiah.  Well, nothing could be truer for 
the faithful in Ardmore.  In ways I do not remember ever experiencing, I hear God singing loudly, 
“Behold (Listen), I am doing a new thing here!”  There God is definitely doing a new thing with us, 
and the excitement is palpable. 
 
“Behold, I am doing a new thing!”  It has been really exciting to work with our 250th anniversary 
task force.  Among many other plans, we will be having one guest preacher a month from 
October 2014 through October 2015.  These preachers are former pastors, nationally known 
speakers, and one former Presiding Bishop of the ELCA.  We already have 12 of the 13 
preachers booked!  And there are many other historical, social and musical events planned.  In 
fact, we have a book detailing all of them which is almost ready for publication. 
 
“Behold, I am doing a new thing!”  Our Building on Blessings campaign was born from the 
Strategic Planning council initiated in May of 2012.  At that time, a congregational survey was 
taken which zeroed in on Increased Pastoral Resources.  I do hope and pray all of you will make 
a commitment to Building On Blessings. 
 
                                                                                 …..Continued next page 
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“Behold, I am doing a new thing!”  I am guessing that most of you will be receiving this just a few 
days before our Associate Pastor candidate preaches her call sermon on September 28.  I, the 
call committee, and the church council have been most impressed with Laura.  Please come 
and meet her on Saturday afternoon from 3:00 to 5:00, and then Sunday, at 9:00 am or 
10:30 am. 
                                                              
In Christ, 

 
 

 
Pastor Skip McDowell 
 
 

Prayers 
 

Please pray for our men and women in the armed services, especially Michael 
Burns (son of Linda and Bob Burns) and Brandon Mader (grandson of Wendy 
Black). 
 

Prayers are also requested for:  Johnny Bennett (cousin of Bill Henderson); 
Gertrude Brinkeroff (grandmother of Kevin Maurer); Laura Conroy (daughter of 
David Bevan);  Tammy Dormans (sister-in-law of Nan Dormans); Barbara Dunn 
(friend of Carol Hammarberg); Andrew Eldredge (grandson of Hazel Pelletreau’s 
friend); Steve Engh (father of Anita Engh); Kara Granger (friend of Liz Cassidy); 
Bill Hoffman (father of Diane Pringle); Barbara Johnson (wife of Jack Johnson); 
Bryan Jones; Mark Kelly (brother-in-law of Carrie Kelly); Pete McGee (friend of 
Carol Henry); John Messer (friend of Claudia Muller); Bud Miller (brother of 
Carol Hammarberg); Norma Small (friend of Linda Burns); Russ Stevenson 
(father of Debbie Moran); Andrew Sutor (friend of Vicki & Jason Sack); Joseph 
Tye (father of Nan Dormans); Abigail Yabut (cousin of Belle Miller); Samantha 
(friend of Dolly Henderson) and Anne (friend of Mary Lynn Kennedy). 
 
 

Baptisms 
 

Lucia Faith Ciarlello, daughter of Alessandro and Laura Bickert 

Ciarlello was baptized on September 14, 2014  

 

Bryce Joseph McDonald, son of Christin and Stephan McDonald was 

baptized on September 21, 2014 
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Still to come in September… 
 

Opening Picnic & Moonbounce Party 
   First event of the season for Families with  

Young Children 
 

Sunday, September 28 

4:00 – 6:00 pm 
 

Please RSVP with the church office  

(610-642-3211 or millie@stpaulsardmore.org). 

 

friends & family are welcome 

Free-will offering 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women’s Dinner 
Monday, September 29, 6:00 pm 

 

Barnaby’s Restaurant 
                                           1901 Old West Chester Pike 
          Havertown, PA  19083 

  Please RSVP to the church office (610-642-3211) 

       

 

mailto:millie@stpaulsardmore.org
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Social Ministry Service Challenge 

 

To honor our 250 year history at St. Paul's, the Social Ministry 
committee will be highlighting a different service opportunity each month 

for the next year: September 2014 through September 2015. Church 
members who participate in events will be given a "punch card" to keep 

track of the service projects they've completed. We are challenging 
everyone in the congregation to try to complete as many service 

projects as they're able to during this year to honor our rich history 
of serving our community. Members who complete all service projects 

will be entered into a raffle for a reserved parking spot for a month in 
front of the church, along with other prizes throughout the year! Please 

consider serving in a role you have previously, or try out a new 
opportunity during this year. 

 

 

 

CROP Hunger 

Walk 

 

Sunday, October 5, at 1:00 pm 
(Service Opportunity of the month) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Women and girls carry water home in Geles, an Arab village in Darfur 
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You and I can make a difference helping those who are less fortunate to have more food, more 
education, and more clean water to drink by joining the Ardmore/Main Line Crop Hunger Walk on 
Sunday, October 5, 2014.  This is the 36th annual Main Line Walk!  We will meet at the 
Suburban Square parking lot (in Ardmore, across from Ruby’s) for the 10k (6.2 mile) walk.  If you 
are not sure you can walk the entire distance, the route is west on Lancaster Ave., returning east 
via Montgomery Ave., so you can turn around at any point, if need be.  Each participating church 
is asked to provide a crossing guard. 
 

CROP stands for Communities Responding to Overcome Poverty.  Monies and goods will be 
sent to aid recent flood, hurricane, and earthquake victims, to relieve famine in Africa, and to help 
war refugees in Darfur, Gaza, Afghanistan, Pakistan, Iraq, and Syria.  Additional projects are 
funded in Brazil, Myanmar, and Indonesia.  Depending on need, at least 10% of our donations 
come back to feed the hungry in our own area. 
 

Please note, contributors can specify one of many denominational charities to receive the 
donation.  These include, for instance, Project Hope or Lutheran World Relief.  If the contributor 
does not designate a recipient, Church World Service, a consortium of Protestant and Orthodox 
Churches, will quite capably direct the money to needy recipients.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here’s how it works: 
 

 Sign up and receive a CROP Walker envelope. 
 

 Fill out the information requested and ask friends, family, co-workers and neighbors to 
help you help others by making a donation.  If a contributor desires to designate a charity, 
please indicate that in the appropriate  column. 
 

 Return the completed envelope and donations to Linda Stanton by NOVEMBER 3.  All 
checks should be made out to St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church with CROP WALK on the 
memo line.  

 
If you can’t walk that day, you can still participate . . . . volunteer to be a crossing guard or 
contribute to someone who is walking.  This is a great opportunity for a fun family activity.  Baby 
strollers and wagons are always welcome. 
 

 
See or call Linda Stanton (610-645-7752) for 
more information or to sign up. 
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Religion 101 
Fall 2014 

 

The Big Bang & the Bible 
Tuesday, October 7 & 28 

7:30 – 9:00 pm 
 

Facilitators: Larry DeWarf & Dick Linderman 

Larry is Instructor of Astronomy & Astrophysics at Villanova University, and a 
member of the St. Paul’s Family. He graduated from the University of 
Arizona and the University of Wyoming. 

Dick is a retired pastor of the ELCA, a member of St. Paul’s, and a 
graduate of Thiel College and the Lutheran Theological Seminary at 
Gettysburg. His specialties in parish ministry have been catechetics, Teen 
Ministry and Adult Education.  

Please join us for a ‘light’ discussion of the creation of the 
Universe, from the scientific perspective. Discussed will be 
how recent observations have improved and altered our 
understanding about how this remarkable Universe came 
into being.  

Please RSVP to the church office 610-642-3211 or 
millie@stpaulsardmore.org if you wish to attend and if 
you need childcare during the classes along with the 
number of children and ages.  

And God said, “5…4…3…2…1” 
 

 
 

mailto:millie@stpaulsardmore.org
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We All Have Questions: October 11th  
 

The next meeting of the Saturday morning “We All Have Questions” 

group will be October 11th at 9:30 am in the Kugler Room. We will 

continue our walk through the 23rd Psalm and will begin a discussion 

on some history and background of the Mid-East. 

 
 

 

 

St. Paul’s Book Club: Tuesday, October 14 
 
 

The Book/Movie Group will resume on Tuesday, Oct. 14th at  

7:30 pm in the Kugler room. We will be discussing the book I am 
Malala, by Malala Yousafzai. To quote from The Guardian –  

 

"I am Malala, Malala Yousafzai's fearless memoir, co-written with 

journalist Christina Lamb, begins on Malala's drive home from school 

on the day she was shot in the head.  "Who is Malala?” the young 

gunman who stopped the Khushal school van asked. None of the girls 

answered. But everyone in the valley knew who Malala was. Ten years 

old when the Tehrik-e-Taliban Pakistan came to the beautiful Swat 

Valley, once the home of ancient Buddhist kings, 11 years old by the 

time she had established herself as an international advocate for 

girls' education in Pakistan, Malala was targeted by the Taliban for 

spreading secularism." 
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      St. Paul’s Lutheran Church: 
God’s Work. Our Hands 

 

The weather was perfect on Sunday, September 7 as members of  
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Ardmore gathered for an afternoon of 
community service and fellowship. St. Paul’s was a part of nearly 10,000 
congregations of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) 
who put their faith into action by serving their communities as part of the 
God’s Work. Our Hands day of service. 
   
Locally, 75 members of St. Paul’s donned bright yellow T-shirts and 
tackled 4 areas of service. A team working in South Ardmore Park 
spread 20 yards of mulch while another team spruced up St. Paul’s 
historic cemetery. Indoor activities included filling meal trays for Aid for 
Friends, a program that delivers meals to homebound members of the 
community. Toiletries were also sorted for those who use the Life Center 
of Delaware County. The day of service concluded with St. Paul’s 
annual Rally Day picnic. A great start to an exciting year which includes 
St. Paul’s 250th Anniversary in 2015.  
 

Look for pictures throughout the Chimes! 
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New Members Class & Luncheon 
 

Sunday, October 19 
 11:30 am in Fellowship Hall 

 

If you would like to attend, please register with the church 
office (610-642-3211 or millie@stpaulsardmore.org). 

 
New members will be received:  Sunday, October 26. 

 

 
 

 
 

Music Ministry Opportunities 
 
I can’t believe that the summer is over so soon, but here I am, back to 
plans for our 250th anniversary year. No doubt you are back too, some to 
school, others to home and work projects that you thought would be 
finished during the summer.  
 
At St. Paul’s we are transitioning from the summer to the fall schedule, not 
just for church activities, but also for the music ministry. That means, the 
choirs are starting up in September. Although it is always a good time to 
join the choir, the beginning of the season is a great time, and we have a lot 
of opportunities for singers of all ages to be part of the choir. 
 
Children’s Choir: Elementary school age children, beginning in first grade 
[kindergarten is possible if the parent and child think he or she is ready] are 
invited to sing in this group. The choir meets on Thursday evenings from 
6:30-7:25, and usually sings on the first Sunday of the month in the early 
service, and in special services throughout the year.  
 
Youth Choir: Older children and youth from middle school and high 
school make up this group. The youth choir meets two Sundays a month, 
7:00-8:00 pm, and sings usually once a month and at special services. 
Contact Andy for the Youth choir schedule.  
 

mailto:millie@stpaulsardmore.org
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Adult Choir: The adult choir rehearses every Thursday from 7:30-9:00 pm, 
and sings usually in the late service every Sunday morning. They also sing in 
concerts and festival services throughout the year. 
 
Handbell Choir: This group is led by Gordon Downing and meets 
Sundays after the late service to practice. They play periodically in Sunday 
morning worship services and are open to all who would like to learn the 
art of handbell ringing. 
 
There are also needs for vocal soloists and instrumentalists throughout the 
year. Do you play an instrument? Please contact me so we can use your 
gifts as well.  
 
There are no auditions for any choir at St. Paul’s. All you need is a love of 
singing and leading worship to find your place in one of our choirs.  
 
“Clap your hands, all you peoples; shout to God with loud songs of joy. 
For the Lord, the Most High, is awesome, a great king over all the earth.” 
Psalm 47: 1-3 
--Andy Heller 
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Building on Blessings Facts 

Families at St. Paul’s:  254 
 

Pledges to date:  43 
 

Highest pledge:  $ 50,000 
 

Average pledge:  $ 6,460. 
 

# of pledges to come:  211! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When we first began 

planning the Building on 

Blessings campaign, little 

did we think that the new 

blessings would happen so 

quickly!  One major 

request expressed by 

numerous respondents to 

our congregational survey 

was to increase pastoral 

resources.  Based on the 

Building on Blessings 

pledges to date, Council 

took a leap of faith and 

began the call process for an assistant pastor and already has a great 

prospect in Laura Tancredi.  Laura will be presented to the 

congregation on September 28.   

If you have pledged, we thank you!  If not, we hope you will be inspired 

by this big step to make a pledge so we can continue to meet your 

requests to take St. Paul’s to the next level as we head toward our 250th 

anniversary. 

 
 

Financial Update 
 

August offering: $22,925.99 
YTD offering: $286,084.48 
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People of St. Paul’s:  John Tintera 

 

As noted when we kicked off our People of St. Paul’s series, one way of 
defining stewardship is our response to God for the gifts that God has 
given to us.  You’ll read elsewhere about financial contributions but 
contributions of time and talents are an important dimension to our own 
religious experience and those contributions can also enrich the experience 
of our fellow church members.  That potential for enrichment underlies the 
Worship + Two initiative.  Everyone is encouraged to worship regularly 
and to contribute in at least two other roles at St. Paul’s. 

Those “plus two’s” can take a wide variety shapes and help make St. Paul’s 
a special place.  You don’t have to be old enough to have voted for either 
Bill Clinton or George Bush the First in 1992 to be actively involved in the 
work at St. Paul’s.  In fact this month’s spotlighted member – John 
Tintera – is still waiting for his first turn at the ballot box. 

When did you join St. Paul’s? I joined St. Paul’s when I was born because 
my parents were already members of the church. 

What do you like about St. Paul's?  I love that St. Paul’s has great 
opportunities to help out the local community and people all around the 
nation.  St. Paul’s also has afforded me many connections over the years, I 
have made many friends that I will probably stay in touch with for years to 
come. 

Which volunteer activities have you been involved with?  I have been 
involved with the NOG youth group trip to New Orleans, I have fed the 
homeless with the church, every year I help out with Vacation Bible School 
and I try to help with Sunday School.  I have served as an acolyte, I sing in 
the youth choir and I organized the Philly AIDS walk in 2012. 

What volunteer activities have meant the most to you?  The one that 
stands out the most is the New Orleans trip.  I thought it really brought all 
the youth in the church together and allowed us to create a special bond 
together.  It is a trip that I will most definitely never forget; it humbled me 
to see how different people live their everyday lives.  We met many 
different personalities down there but no matter how eccentric they were 
always very welcoming.  It taught me to be welcoming of people no matter 
how similar or different they are from you, you never know how nice they 
are.                                



16  

 

Which volunteer activities or groups have been the most fun?  One of 
the most fun activities is VBS because the kids always make me laugh and 
smile.  I always enjoy going all week and I meet new people in the 
neighborhood which is a real plus. 

Did you ever find that you had volunteered for anything that you 
found wasn’t right for you?  Did you feel comfortable moving on to 
something else?   
I was an organizer for the Philly AIDS walk in 2012 but found that it 
wasn’t for me because I didn’t have a certain passion for it.   I am more 
into hands on volunteer work as opposed to runs/walks for charity.  It’s a 
great cause but I didn’t feel I should lead it again. 
 

What advice do you have for someone – especially younger members 
– trying to decide whether to get further involved at St. Paul's?  I 
would most definitely recommend getting more involved with the church 
because you will meet so many more people and become a lot better friends 
with the people you already know. 

Thanks to John from all of us for all the ways he has enriched our 
experience at St. Paul’s and for setting a great example of engagement for 
other younger members. 
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Coffee Fellowship Scheduling 
 

We are trying something new! We have added coffee hour volunteers to our 
automated Ministry Scheduler program. This includes individuals who 

volunteered in the last year as well as all committees. You will be 
automatically scheduled once every 30 weeks and a reminder email 
will be sent to you just like all other activities organized through the 
scheduler. If you cannot serve on the Sunday you are scheduled simply 

click on the sub request button and try to swap with someone else.  
 

Coffee Hour automatic scheduling begins in October. Since there are 
only 13 Sundays left in 2014 and 30 individuals or committees in the 

rotation, many of you will not be scheduled until 2015.  
Thank you for this valuable service! 
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A Heritage to Keep: St. Paul’s Celebrating 

250th Anniversary 
 

 
It is probably going to include a big cake and with a lot of candles (at some 
point during the year).  For now mark your calendar for special services, 
guest preachers and some familiar faces from the past as we kick off the 
festivities and praise God for our rich 250 year history at St Paul’s.  More 
information will be published soon about the 250th Anniversary but in the 
meantime here are some key dates and services planned for the balance of 
2014 and into the New Year, specifically:  

 
Sunday, October 26                  David Lose will be preaching. One service            
         only at 9:30 am 
                                                          
Sunday, November 9                Mark Hanson will be preaching at both  
          services  
Sunday, December 14               Jennifer Ollikainen will preach at both  
          services 
Sunday, December 14               Lessons & Carols Service @ 4:00 pm  
Sunday, January 11                    Julie DeWerth preaching at both services 
 
Finally, the Anniversary committee is always looking for additional 
volunteers. If you would like to get involved please contact Kevin 
Maurer via email at: kfmaurer@gmail.com or 215-473-3897.  
 
 

Be Part of St. Paul’s History & Celebrate Memories 
 

This fall we’ll begin to celebrate the rich history of 

St Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church and our 250th Anniversary.  

To commemorate our community milestone a Christmas ornament has 

been designed and is currently available for pre-order – it was introduced at 

Rally Day and received positive comments.   The cost is $20 dollars and we 

anticipate that the shipment will arrive well before the holiday season. 

Quantities are limited so please reserve this collectable by contacting 

Jim Schneider.  E-mail: Schneider.james.r@gmail.com or 

215-473-3897.  

 

mailto:kfmaurer@gmail.com
mailto:Schneider.james.r@gmail.com
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Families with Young Children 

Halloween Party!  

 
Sunday, October 26 

5:00 ɀ 7:00 pm in Fellowship Hall 
 

 Come in costume to our Halloween Party! 
Remember to bring your treat bag 

Chicken nuggets & tenders will be served  
Families please bring the following: 

A ɀ F    Desserts 
G ɀ Z     Side Dish 

 
Free will offering 

Friends & Family welcome 
 

Please register with the church office by Thursday,  
October 23. 610-642-3211 or millie@stpaulsardmore.org  

 
 

 
 

St. Paul’s 2015  

Women’s Retreat 
 

Dates: Friday – Saturday, January 23-25, 2015 

Times: Friday 7-9 pm, Saturday 9 am-3 pm 

Location: Franciscan Spiritual Center, Aston, PA 

Topic: Martin Luther & What Lutherans Believe 

Leader: The Rev. Dr. Jennifer Phelps Ollikainen 

Questions: Contact Diane Pringle 

(dianep@design.upenn.edu) 
 

 
 

mailto:millie@stpaulsardmore.org
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Hopefully you all have heard that Social Ministry is 

highlighting a ministry each month to celebrate our 250 

years of caring and sharing. 
 

In November, it’s IHN (Interfaith Hospitality Network).  They are 

committed to helping homeless families and single women in 

our area achieve lasting independence.  We embrace, inspire 

and restore the families we work with.  Churches host 

families for a week at a time about 4-5 times per year.  St. 

Paul’s is a supporting congregation to St. Mary’s in 

Ardmore.   (Carisa, our church secretary, is a member there 

and runs the program.)  Families arrive around 6 pm, have 

dinner and then usually have a class (finance, parenting, etc.) 

or counseling.  Around 6 am, they are picked up and taken to the Day Center in 

Norristown.    
 

There they work on their resumes, job hunt, children go to school, meet with 

the staff to work on their goals to graduate from the program.  The number of 

families in the program varies, but is limited to 3.  However, there can be lots 

of kids at one time. 
 

How do we help:  We support St. Mary’s by bringing in dinner and babysitting 

the children if the parents have class that night.  We need folks to bring dinner, 

babysit and “host”.   
 

How YOU can help:  We need folks to help on Wed, Nov 5th (St. Paul’s night) 

or Sun (11/2), Mon (11/3) or Thurs (11/6) (St. Mary’s nights) 

There also is a need for overnight hosts, one of two responsible adults, to sleep 

at St. Mary’s in case a need arises.   Hours are 8:30 pm – 6:00 am. 
 

Since we are highlighting IHN, and more folks may want to help to get 

their Social Ministry Passport Stamped … here are more ways to help.  

The center in Norristown has some needs: 

Cleaning Supplies:  cleanser, toilet cleaner, detergent, floor cleaner, etc. 

Baby Supplies:  baby wipes and pull ups.  (No diapers needed, they 

have a resource for that). 

Toiletries:  shampoo, conditioner and body lotion. 

You can bring these items to church and there will be 

an IHN Collection box in the Fellowship Hall. 

If you’d like more info on this ministry, you can 

ask Beth McElvenney or check out their website:  

http://ihncares.org/ . 

Thanks for helping do God’s Work with Our Hands! 

http://ihncares.org/
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   OCTOBER  Birthdays 
 

 1 Nord Bjorke 
 2 Colin Cox 
 4 Rolf Hoyer 
 5 Judith Harkins 
 7 Steven Kilbride, Barbara King 
 8 Randall Claney, Graci Gill, John Sullivan 
 9 Lynn McCall, Fred Schramm 
10 Jacqueline Andreas, Jane Marshall, Robert Penne 
11 Connor Crowell 
12 Anna McGuire 
13   Bernhard Dietzschold, Robert Ertner 
14 Earl Pendergrass  
15 Pamela McDowell, Laura Naydock 
16 Jennifer Luistro 
17 Kellyn Wilkes 
18 Wesley Bozman/Newby, Torgny Gustafsson, Andrew Horn 
20 Sydney Moritz 
21 Michael Ashburn, Maria Simms 
22 Kathryn Santilli 
25 Christine Faust, Brian Heller 
26 Judi Zucker 
28 Jacob Aleardi, Roger Bjorkquist, Nancy Marlin 
29 Linda Burns 
30 Kari Legreid 
31 Ruth DeLomba 
 

 
 
 
 

OCTOBER  CALENDAR  
 

 

Please join us every Sunday for coffee fellowship at 10:00 am in the  
Fellowship Hall 

 

The Handbell Choir practices in the Sanctuary every Sunday following the  
10:30 am service. 
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Wednesday, October 1  
  7:30 pm Evening Christian Fellowship/Penne home 
Thursday, October 2 
  9:00 am Community Bible Study/Throughout church 
  1:15 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room  
  6:30 pm Children’s Choir rehearsal  
  7:30 pm Adult Choir rehearsal 
Sunday, October 5 Family Worship-No Sunday school 
  8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
  9:00 am Family Worship Service 
10:30 am Holy Communion 
  1:00 pm CROP Walk Begins 
  7:00 pm Youth choir rehearsal  
  8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, October 6 
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
  6:30 pm Greater Phila. Paper Pholders/Fellowship Hall 
Tuesday, October 7 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
 7:30 pm Religion 101: The Big Bang & the Bible 
Thursday, October 9 
 9:00 am – 12:00 pm Community Bible Study/throughout church 
 1:15 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room  
 6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal  
 7:15 pm Church Council Meeting 
 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
Saturday, October 11 
  9:30 am We All Have Questions/Kugler Room 
 Sunday, October 12 
  8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
  9:00 am Sunday School 
  9:00 & 10:30 am Holy Communion 
  6:00 pm Confirmation Class begins 
  7:00 pm Youth Choir Rehearsal 
  8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, October 13 
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
 Tuesday, October 14 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
 7:30 pm St. Paul’s Book Club/Kugler Room 
Wednesday, October 15 
  7:30 pm Evening Christian Fellowship/Penne home 
Thursday, October 16 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study/throughout church 
 1:15 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room 
 6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal 
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 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal  
Sunday, October 19  
 8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
 9:00 am Sunday School 
 9:00 & 10:30 am Holy Communion 
11:30 am New Members Class & Luncheon/Fellowship Hall 
 1:00 pm Cooking for the Hungry/Basement kitchen 
 7:00 pm Youth Choir Rehearsal  
 8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, October 20  
 12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
Tuesday, October 21 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
 7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
Thursday, October 23 
 9:00 am Community Bible Study/Throughout church 
 1:15 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room 
 6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal  
 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
Saturday, October 25 
  9:30 am We All Have Questions/Kugler Room 
Sunday, October 26 One Service Only 
 8:40 am Matins Choir warm-up 
 9:30 am    Guest Preacher: David Lose  
  New Members received 
 5:00 pm FwYC Halloween Party/Fellowship Hall 
 6:00 pm Confirmation Class 
 7:00 pm Youth Choir Rehearsal  
 8:00 pm NA/Fellowship Hall 
Monday, October 27 
12:30 pm Mahjong/Kugler Room 
Tuesday, October 28 
  9:00 am Community Bible Study leaders 
  7:00 pm AA/Fellowship Hall 
  7:30 pm Religion 101: The Big Bang & the Bible 
Wednesday, October 29 
  7:30 pm Evening Christian Fellowship/Penne home 
Thursday, October 30 
  9:00 am Community Bible Study/throughout church 
  1:00 pm Women’s Christian Fellowship/Kugler Room 
  6:30 pm Children’s Choir Rehearsal  
  7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal 
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